MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday November 9th 2011
PRESENT: Carol Meads (standing in as Chairman), Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams
1. APOLOGIES: Gwyneth Gibbs, Michael Thompson
	1111/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. 6 Rutland Terrace: no objections 
2. 8 St. George’s Street: no objections 
3. Waitrose ATM: no objections 
4. 13 Tinwell Road: objection to an unsympathetic development in what will be a conservation area
5. Lloyds Bank fibre optics: no objections
6. Belton Street: objection to a gated community and in a conservation area – it is a “barrier to connectivity”

7. King’s Road (corner bungalow): no objections

8. Wothorpe Road (Meadow View): GMG would be asked to check if the Society had objected previously

9. St. Paul’s Street (School shop): no objections

Information: MG has written to his MP and Network Rail to request access for the disabled to the Railway Station’s South Platform as part of the redevelopment of the Stamford Football Club site. GMG would be asked to write to Network Rail on behalf of the Society.
CS indicated that there will be an exhibition re the wind farm proposal for Ketton on November 18th and 19th.

The retrospective planning application for the William Cecil Hotel had been turned down.
The application for 4 Barn Hill had been approved. (Committee members were asked to keep watch for a possible “change of use” application.)
10 Rutland Terrace: deferred until January meeting
Civic Voice Planning Seminar: deferred until January meeting

	Action

GMG

GMG

GMG

GMG


	1111/3.0

	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
The Minutes were agreed.
The AGM had been successful and well attended. It was agreed that any future Awards’ Ceremony should include examples of the winners’ work.

	

	1111/4.0

	MARKETING PLANS
This had been discussed in depth at the pre-meeting on the same evening.
	

	1111/5.0

	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS
This had been discussed in depth at the pre-meeting on the same evening.

	

	1111/6.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
GR would like to include another cathedral tour in the 2012 events’ list, and it was agreed that it would be a popular event.

	

	1111/7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS
CM and MS were holding regular meetings with Tim Cox at Malcolm Sargent School regarding the 2012 Town Trail project, which will feature local children’s interests and ideas.
	

	1111/8.0


	PARKING CONSULTATION
This item was deferred to the January meeting.

	

	1111/9.0


	SKDCLDF STAMFORD SITES ALLOCATION
It was agreed that, once the plans were available, the Society would want to be involved (despite it being outside the conservation area) because of the likely impact on the town.

	

	1111/10.0


	NEWSLETTER
GW reported that the newsletter would go to the designer’s on November 10th.  MS would prepare the stamped addressed envelopes ready to mail out.

	GW/MS


	1111/11.0


	MUSEUM REPLACEMENT
This item was deferred to the January 2012 meeting.

	

	1111/12.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Dixons on Cheyne Lane: it was agreed that GMG would be asked to write to the property owners because of its currently disgraceful state. 
It was agreed that the Society would open a deposit account with the Melton Mowbray Building Society as their rate of interest was higher.


	GMG
MG/GMG/MS

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will not take place until January 11th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 

	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday September 14th 2011

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams

1. APOLOGIES: Graddon Rowlands, Christine Stanier, Michael Thompson

	0911/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. “Language Centre”: no objection to removal of modern stud partition walls.
2. “The William Cecil” – retrospective application for ventilation shaft: GMG agreed to comment that it was needed for health and safety reasons but should be painted in a colour which merges with the brickwork.

3. 4 Barn Hill: a member of the committee will speak on behalf of the Society at the Development Control meeting on 20th September. GMG will email the council with that person’s name. 

4. Handrail at Browne’s Hospital: it was agreed that we would support the campaign to overturn the decision by English Heritage to refuse the provision of a handrail for the main steps. It was considered to be a sensible solution to a health and safety issue.

5. 10 Rutland Terrace: GMG will email Ian Wright with points raised in objection by PS, Ross Thain and Graham Thompson (a near neighbour).


	Action

GMG

GMG

GMG



	0911/3.0

	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

GMG will attend the Civic Voice Planning Seminar in mid September.

PS will contact James Heesom to ask him if he would write a brief article for the newsletter regarding 4 St. Mary’s Place.


	GMG

PS

	0911/4.0

	AGM & AWARDS’ EVENING

MS will write to the four Award winners, inviting them and their guests to attend on October 13th.

GMG will arrange a suitable template with her husband’s assistance and will buy the frames.

MJS will ensure that the audio equipment is available.

PS will ask Donald Gray if he is willing to write the winners’ names on the certificates again this year.

PS and MJS will arrange for wine, juice and nibbles to be available after the meeting.

MS and CM will prepare a press release.

All committee members are asked to be at the Town Hall, wearing badges, by 6.45pm or 7pm at the latest on October 13th.


	MS

GMG

MJS

PS

PS/MJS

CM/MS

All

	0911/5.0

	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

The new major project with Malcolm Sargent School is a Town Trail to be created by the children themselves. It was hoped to involve their parents, tourist information centres, local businesses and other primary schools in Stamford and Lincolnshire in its promotion and development.

CM and MS would meet to plan another project, possibly linked with the town’s secondary school pupils, based around the sundial project. PS explained that an educational project would greatly enhance the chances of receiving Lottery Grant funding. 


	CM/MS

CM/MS

	0911/6.0
	MARKETING PLANS

Please see Item 7.
	

	0911/7.0
	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

Three speakers had already been found for the four winter talks at the Arts Centre. GMG is waiting for a reply from Lady Victoria Leatham.

The Sundial Project is in continuing progress.

CS and CM would contact John Smith for advice regarding the proposed tour of local interiors.

There will be another planning meeting at 6pm on November 9th at the Crown Hotel, before the usual committee meeting starts at 7.15pm.

 
	CS/CM

	0911/8.0


	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

Goldmark Special Viewing Evening: GW volunteered to buy the nibbles for the event and to check if the 1000 leaflets which were to be distributed could be ready for the AGM.

CS was thanked for looking after the members on the Newark Trip. It had been highly successful and there was interest in another trip to Newark at a later date. The members who went were happy with the guides and the coach driver.

GMG would check if Wakefield Civic Society were still expecting a tour of Stamford. 


	GW

GMG

	0911/9.0


	PARKING CONSULTATION
It was agreed that this issue might be revisited at a later date.
	

	0911/10.0


	NEWSLETTER

GW reported that there might be a problem with

having the newsletter printed and ready for distribution by October 21st but that for now she would appreciate receiving all  copy by October 7th at the latest. 


	

	0911/11.0


	STAMFORD STATION TICKET OFFICE

MS had spoken to Station personnel who had reassured her that the Stamford Ticket Office is not being marked for closure at this point. The rationale was the high number of more mature travellers who preferred to buy a ticket from a manned office rather than purchase online or from a machine. MS would continue to check the situation and raise the issue again if there were further developments.


	

	0911/12.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A guided tour of Newstead Abbey would be added to the list of possible future events.
A vote of thanks was given to PS, GR and RB for their payment of the architect’s fee for his preliminary work on the sundial project.

It was agreed that, instead of a December committee meeting, GMG would book the Garden House Hotel for a Christmas meal on December 7th.


	GMG

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will not take place until November 9th at the Crown Hotel. The AGM and Awards’ Evening will take place at the Town Hall on October 13th.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday August 10th 2011

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams

1. APOLOGIES: Richard Barry, Michael Thompson

	0811/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. 28/29 High Street: GMG had used the comments provided by John Smith and Ross Thain in her response to SKDC. 
	Action

GMG



	0811/3.0

	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

4 Barn Hill: GMG had written to SKDC outlining the Society’s objections.

Storage Boxes: These had been bought locally.

St. John’s Church: GMG has not yet received sufficient suggestions to consider creating a business plan.


	GMG/CS

	0811/4.0

	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

Although the visit to Elton Hall had been somewhat marred by torrential rain and poorly prepared guides, members had still enjoyed the visit.

It was agreed that GMG and MS would send out a letter to non-email members re the Newark trip. Committee members offered support in delivering as many as possible to cut postage costs.

It was agreed that the tickets for Gil’s talk on 10th November at Browne’s Hospital would cost £5 and be available to members and their guests.

MS will book a venue for the Goldmark evening on 24th October from 6.30 to 7.30pm. Committee members volunteered to help distribute 1,000 flyers. GW will check if Goldmark intend to provide nibbles and glasses as well as the wine. MJS will check that the chosen venue has the necessary equipment for the presentation. 


	GMG/MS

MS

GW

MJS

	0811/5.0

	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

CM will contact Stamford Library in the first instance to see if they would like to accept a model of medieval Stamford produced by Malcolm Sargent pupils.


	CM



	0811/6.0
	MARKETING PLANS

There had been further publicity for the Society with the draw of the winning name at Malcolm Sargent School, and the publication of that and the  winner’s name and the correct answers in the Stamford Mercury.

Following the membership leaflet drop in High Street St. Martin’s, it was agreed that other areas of the town centre would be targeted. 


	CM/MS/MJS

	0811/7.0
	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

A special meeting to discuss the plans for these celebrations had preceded the committee meeting. CM will distribute an updated paper.

MS will book four dates for winter talks at the Arts Centre. GMG will contact Loyd Grossman and PS will contact John Plumb to see if they would be willing to be speakers.

The Sundial Project is in continuing progress.

Following an idea from member Ken MacKay, it was agreed that the Society would consider hosting a conference in 2013 to look at modern living in historic houses.

 
	MS

GMG/PS



	0811/8.0


	AWARDS’ EVENING 2011

PS and MJS had volunteered to organize the drinks and nibbles. The washing-up of glasses would be shared amongst committee members.

It was agreed that each award winner would be able to bring one guest as the Town Hall will take 80 maximum.

Most of the awards were decided except for the New Build: Ross Thain would be asked for advice.


	PS/MJS

GMG

	0811/9.0


	NEWSLETTER

The deadline for copy is 7th October. GW expects to have it ready for MS to distribute on 21st October.


	GW/MS



	0811/10.0


	YEARLY ACCOUNT

GMG expressed her pleasure at the state of the Accounts. MG was thanked for his excellent report.


	

	0811/11.0


	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Members of the Planning Sub-Committee had met to discuss the SKDC’s Conservation Appraisal document and had subsequently met with a representative from SKDC. As a result, the Society has had direct input into the second draft of the document.

GMG will attend the Civic Voice Planning Seminar.

Following representation from a member, GMG had agreed to contact Ian Wright at SKDC re the actions of the architect employed by the owners of 10 Rutland Terrace.

PS agreed to approach James Heasom to ask if he would write a brief article for the newsletter regarding 4 St. Mary’s Place.

LCC’s draft parking policy will be distributed to all committee members by CM: this Item will be added to the September Agenda.


	GMG

GMG

PS

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will take place at 7.15pm on Wednesday September 14th at the Crown Hotel.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday July 13th 2011

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, 

1. APOLOGIES: Michael Thompson, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams

	0711/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. 4 Barn Hill: the Society continues to be very
concerned about the nature of the internal alterations and the change to the garden, affecting access to 4b. PS had recently viewed the plans made available from June 9th and passed his comments to the Committee and several objections had been received already by SKDC. GMG will write to SKDC objecting to these new applications.


	Action

GMG



	0711/3.0

	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

Storage Boxes: GMG is consulting with CS.

“William Cecil Hotel” Meeting Facilities: our Committee would be able to use a room for free. GMG reported that all the necessary facilities are available.

Goldmark: The Committee agreed to host a drinks’ party to unveil the print of Stamford. We are required to find the venue (possibly the “William Cecil”) and distribute 1,000 flyers (we would ask our members for help).


	GMG/CS

	0711/4.0

	10 RUTLAND TERRACE

Ian Wright has stated that he is “on the case” re the internal alterations which are underway.


	

	0711/5.0

	CHURCHES’ PRESERVATION TRUST VISIT

The Trust indicated that they never deconsecrate a church so St. John’s would always be available for quiet prayer. However, they were looking for the Civic Society to put forward possible regular uses for the building, and were not averse to alcohol being available. The Trust had suggested that Farmers’ Markets were held in similar churches. It was agreed that GMG would draft a letter to the Mercury asking for the public’s views on the possible uses for this church. 


	GMG

	0711/6.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

The visit to Elton Hall will take place on July 19th.

MS will contact Bland’s to amend the departure time for the visit to Newark: it was decided that 1.00 would be preferable.

MS had booked Browne’s for GW’s talk on 10th November.

A visit to Southwell was planned for 2012 and it was agreed, following comments from several members, that this would take place on a Saturday so that working members were able to attend.


	MS

	0711/7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

The Civic Day Debate had been well received and the schools, plus Stamford New College and Casterton College, would like us to arrange another debate in 2013. It was decided that the Panel would not be necessary on future occasions.

The Quiz had been published in the “Mercury” and the entries were being marked by CM & MS.

There would be further publicity with the draw of the winning name at Malcolm Sargent School, and the publication of the winner’s name and the correct answers.


	CM/MS

	0711/8.0


	MARKETING PLANS

The new membership form will be distributed to 100 houses in High Street St. Martin’s before the next meeting.

MS will print the database of members’ interests and skills garnered from the new form and bring it to a future meeting. In the mean time, information about any useful skills members may have are being passed to the appropriate committee members.


	CM/MS/MJS/

John Hopson

MS

	0711/9.0


	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

The Sundial Sub-Committee has approached Dr. Lord, a specialist in church architecture, to give his opinion on the installation of a new sundial and interpretation board. Our view is that the sundial is beyond repair. The Schools’ Project would be linked with the Sundial, as requested by PS.

It was agreed that the Oral History Project would not go ahead at the present time.

MS stated that the Arts Centre would only continue to reserve 4 dates in February and March 2012 for talks arranged by the Society until mid August. Dates needed to be firmed up at the August meeting.

GMG is happy to receive more suggestions for Hidden Gems of Stamford - a list will be compiled and included in a future Newsletter.

A speaker for the 2012 AGM has not yet been decided.


	All

All

	0711/10.0


	AWARDS’ EVENING 2011

All nominations for Awards should be sent to the Secretary by 3rd August at the latest. To assist this process, MS will send out a list of those already nominated.


	All

MS



	0711/11.0
	NEWSLETTER

GMG will include an article on where the Hidden Gems [see Item 9] are to be found and how to access them.


	GMG



	0711/12.0


	LETTER TO MEMBERS
GMG will compose a letter to be sent out to members, giving information on future events etc.

GMG will email it and MS will arrange to post it to those without email. 


	GMG/MS

	0711/13.0


	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Several members of the Planning Sub-Committee were planning to meet in week beginning July 18th to discuss the SKDC’s Conservation Appraisal document. 

GMG can make a copy available, on request. It can also be obtained from the Council offices.


	

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will take place at 7.15pm on Wednesday August 10th at the Crown Hotel, preceded by a 50th Anniversary Celebrations’ Meeting [for those involved in the planning and anyone else who would like to join  in] at 6pm in the same room.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday June 8th 2011

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams

 1. APOLOGIES: Michael Thompson

	0611/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. 25 St. George’s Street: no objection to re-pointing of exterior.

2.  11 High Street:  no objection to addition of CCTV camera covering the ATM.

3. 51 Scotgate: GMG will contact SKDC to express the Society’s concerns re access difficulties and parking congestion.

4. 4 Barn Hill: the Society is very concerned about the nature of the internal alterations. PS will look at the plans available from June 9th and pass his comments to the Committee for consideration.

Information:-

10 Rutland Terrace: GMG will contact Ian Wright re the internal alterations which are underway.

Letter to Potential Owners of Listed Buildings in Stamford: PS will contact SKDC to request an update on the council’s progress with this matter.

Zorba’s, Broad Street: following several complaints re a new large red sign, GMG will contact Ian Wright.

2 St. Paul’s Street: GMG will thank Ian Wright following removal of the satellite dish.
	Action

GMG

PS

GMG

PS

GMG

GMG



	0611/3.0

	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.


	

	0611/4.0

	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

GR was thanked for the enjoyable trip to Ely, attended by 35 members. He was pleased that the same speaker has offered to provide a guided tour of Southwell Minster in 2012.

There was still room for more members to book tickets for the trip to Elton Hall on 19th July.

The visit to Newark will be on September 8th, departing Stamford at 1.30 and Newark at 5.30pm. 

The tickets will cost £17 per head.

GW will present a talk on Twentieth Century Jewellery on 10th November. GR will book Browne’s Hospital.

PS volunteered to help lead a tour of the town on 20th September for Wakefield Civic Society.

GMG will contact the Town Hall and Orlando Rock to arrange a new date for the AGM in mid October.


	GR

PS

GMG

	0611/5.0

	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

This is covered under Item 9.


	

	0611/6.0


	MARKETING PLANS

The membership form has been printed and delivered to the Membership Secretary by GW.


	

	0611/7.0


	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

It was agreed that the Sundial sub-committee would continue to research methods of raising money so that the project could get underway, and that they would bring back their findings for further consideration by the Committee.

CM reiterated that it was important that all projects are considered for their financial implications. The Treasurer stated that the Society has approximately £5,000 in funds.

The Committee was asked to pass any comments re the paper produced by CM on the Oral History Project to CM.

MS would contact the Arts Centre to ensure that the 4 dates in February and March 2012 were kept free for talks arranged by the Society.

CS volunteered to contact John Plumb to ask him if he would lead a Victorian Stamford Tour as part of nationwide Heritage Open Days’ events in September this year.

GMG asked for suggestions for Hidden Gems of Stamford - a list will be compiled.


	RB/GR/PS

All

MS

CS

All



	0611/8.0


	AWARDS’ EVENING 2011

All nominations for Awards should be sent to the Secretary. 
	All



	0611/9.0
	CIVIC DAY

GMG will chair an Inter Schools’ Debate at the Town Hall on 21st June. RB and MG volunteered to assist CM and MS, who were thanked for their efforts.

Committee members were shown a draft of the Town Quiz which will be published in the Stamford Mercury and on the Society’s and Malcolm Sargent School’s websites.

CM and Mike S will cover the Open Day at the Town Hall on Civic Day. All Committee members were welcome to drop in.


	RB/MG/CM/MS

CM/MikeS



	0611/10.0


	VISIT OF CHURCHES’ CONSERVATION TRUST
PS has arranged refreshments for 10 Trustees and 9 members of the Civic Society at St. John’s.

He stated that the Trustees are keen to meet representatives of Stamford Civic Society. PS has sent all the information requested by the Trust to Tim Charlson.


	

	0611/11.0


	S.A.F.E.
Mike S has been co-opted on to the committee of  Stamford Against Freight Express. He asked for a donation from the Society as they are raising money for a professional audio and sound survey to explore the possible extent of damage caused to buildings by the vibrations. It was agreed that our Society would donate £25.


	

	0611/12.0


	STORAGE BOXES FOR PLANS
CS asked if the Society would be willing to fund the purchase of storage boxes for town plans now that LCC no longer makes provision. It was agreed that GMG would source suitable boxes and a date stamp.


	GMG

	0611/13.0


	ST. JOHN’S CHURCH PEWS
This item has been deferred until after the visit of the Churches’ Conservation Trust to Stamford on June 22nd.


	

	0611/14.0


	NEWSLETTER
It was agreed that MS would leave some copies in the main foyer at the Town Hall.
	MS



	0611/15.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A reminder that GMG will find it difficult to type for a few days following an operation on her hand.

GMG will be investigating the meeting facilities available at the William Cecil Hotel.

GR was pleased to state that the project at the eastern end of the High Street would be going ahead in the autumn.

GW showed the Committee the limited edition Goldmark print of Stamford which will be sold for £200 with £50 going to the Society’s funds.


	GMG



	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will take place at 7.15pm on Wednesday July 13th at the Crown Hotel.

	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday May 12th 2010

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson. 

1. APOLOGIES were received from Derrick Fawsitt, Graddon Rowlands, Christine Stanier and Gil Williams.

	0510/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. 23 High Street St. Martins: brass plaque and sign – no objections. 

2. 9 Rutland Terrace: works to cellar and patio area – no objections.

3. “The Golden Fleece”: replacement of first floor rear windows – no objections.

4. The former Welland Motor Factors site, North Street (revised application): the committee wished to seek the views of a member of the Technical sub-committee and liaise with Browne’s Hospital before commenting.

5. 28-29 High Street (revised application): the application has been viewed by JS who believes that it will meet the minimum criteria for acceptance by SKDC this time.

6. “The Pear Tree Public House” (revised application): no objections – have already noted that we are pleased to see the upper floors occupied.


	Action

GMG



	0510/3.0

	 RETROSPECTIVE PLANNING APPS.
Teena Twelves, Ian Wright and the Enforcement Officer Chris Coy met with GMG  in Stamford on April 19th. Ian Wright and Chris Coy would like the Society to notify them of any suspected alterations to listed buildings in the conservation area.

GMG suggested that the Society might prepare an updated version of a Listed Building Consent leaflet. Ian Wright suggested we could liaise with SKDC on preparing an additional section to their leaflet, dealing specifically with a conservation area. It was agreed that the Society will write a letter reminding estate agents et al that planning permission needs to be sought and that SKDC is happy to help. MT will help GMG to prepare a list of those who should receive this.


	All

GMG/MT

	0510/4.0
	TRAINING DATE 

It was agreed that MS would ask John Smith to lead us on a training walk at 6.30 on 9th June. PS also has John Plumb’s notes, which MS will distribute to all committee members.
	MS/PS



	0510/5.0
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.
MS had written to the architectural technologist who lives in Stamford; unfortunately he is not interested in becoming a member.


	

	0510/6.0

	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

44 of the 45 available tickets have been sold for the Lincoln trip on June 1st. CM will hand over the cheque to the coach driver.

Tickets for the Barn Hill Gardens’ Evening are selling well. It was agreed that Jean Hopkinson would receive a bouquet from the Society.

 The West Bridgford Civic Society will be led on a tour of the town by CM and GR on 19th June.
GR will be asked to contact John Smith regarding him giving a lecture on “Baroque Architecture” to our members plus the members of “Men of the Stones” in autumn 2010.

GR will liaise with GW regarding a lecture date in November 2010.

Members will be briefed about Wakefield Historical Society’s “Vespers for the Dead” – at 6pm on July 27th in St. Martin’s, followed by a lecture on Heraldic Funerals.


	CM

CM/GR

GR

GR



	0510/7.0


	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

The Awards’ Evening will be at the Town Hall on May 25th, with the prizes being presented by Orlando Rock (or the Mayor). Committee members were invited to attend (wearing badge) and meet the families and judges. RB agreed to help with the light refreshments; MJS would contact DF re the sound system and would try to arrange to deliver the Society’s panels. MG would greet people in the entrance, and CM would ask GW if she would take photographs. CM and MS would act as joint master of ceremonies.


	RB/MJS/DG/

MG/GW

CM/MS

	0510/8.0


	MARKETING PLANS
The Marketing Sub Group members would meet to firm up some of the 50th Anniversary ideas and would report back at the July meeting.

GMG suggested the Society might produce a pictorial snapshot of the interior and exterior of Stamford’s listed buildings. It was agreed that GMG would liaise with Tony Springett, who was working on a similar compilation.

CM and MS would man a Civic Society stall at the Town Hall Open Days on 26th June and 3rd July. Other members’ help would be appreciated. MJS would liaise with PS re delivery of the panels. 

GMG now has the Civic Voice logo for use on Society literature etc.

GMG and one other committee member will liaise

with PS before visiting all those opening their gardens in Barn Hill to offer any assistance and thank them for their generosity.


	CM/RB/MS/GW

GMG

CM/MS/MJS/PS

GMG/PS

	0510/9.0


	STUKELEY BLUE PLAQUE
Listed Building Consent was obtained from SKDC on 27th April. Ned Heywood has been instructed to start manufacturing the Blue Plaque, which should be in place in mid June.

The committee members have formally agreed to approve the costs.

The President or new Secretary of the Antiquarian Society will be invited to attend a dedication ceremony at All Saints’ Church planned for Sunday November 7th after the 11 am service.


	PS



	0510/10.0
	SPONSORED LITTER BINS
MJS had researched post-mounted litter bins sponsored by our Society. He will contact SKDC to gauge their reaction. However, RB explained that the Urban Group had done an exhaustive survey of litter bins in the town; they did not favour this style of bin and felt there were sufficient bins already in the town centre.


	MJS



	0510/11.0
	NEWSLETTER
This item will be held over until the July meeting.
	

	0510/12.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
GMG asked if any member would like to help Stamford Hospital Museum Group with their archive material. Their work will be mentioned in the next newsletter.

MS will liaise with PS before writing to SKDC regarding the damage caused to St. Leonard’s Priory by pigeons and young people.

The Public Enquiry re the application for a hotel at 4 St. Mary’s Place will continue at Stamford Town Hall on May 25th and 26th.


	MS/PS

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting on June 9th may take the form of a training walk with John Smith. MS will liaise with John Smith and contact all committee members to confirm this.


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday April 14th 2010

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson and Gil Williams.

	0410/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. Pear Tree Public House, Broad Street: internal and external alterations. No objections – Society approves of redevelopment of the first floor.

2. 66 High Street St. Martins: demolition of rear extension and erection of single storey rear extension. The 18th century panelling and wall were demolished by the previous owner and the Society will stress the quality of the replacement must be of a very high standard. GMG will also ask for the original chimney stack at the rear to be retained. 


	Action

GMG



	0410/3.0

	 RETROSPECTIVE PLANNING APPS.
Teena Twelves and Ian Wright will meet with GMG and John Smith in Stamford on April 19th.

GMG suggested that the Society may prepare an updated version of a Listed Building Consent leaflet but MT advised checking first as he believes one is widely available. 


	GMG/ JS

GMG/MT

	0410/4.0
	TRAINING DATE 

It was agreed that GMG would ask John Smith if he could arrange a Guided Walk for committee members one evening in week beginning May 17th.
	GMG



	0410/5.0
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
The talk on Burghley Horse Trials by Elizabeth Inman had been very well received, and enjoyed by the speaker. GMG thanked all those involved in its success.

The town conservation area map is now on the Society’s website.

MS had researched the architectural technologist who lives in Stamford and found he is not a member. She will write to him.


	MS

	0410/6.0

	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

All scheduled events are selling well and details of each are in the Spring edition of the Newsletter.

GR decided to limit the coach trip to Lincoln to 45.

The Blue Badge guided tour of Oundle will include viewing the John Piper windows in the Chapel.

GR will contact John Smith to ask him if he would  give a lecture on “Baroque Architecture” to our members in Spring 2011.

GR will liaise with GW regarding a lecture date in November 2010.

PS is formulating contingency plans to provide wine and nibbles at 17 Barn Hill for the Open Gardens’ Evening. He is already working on plans for Barn Hill House garden to open for members one evening in summer 2011.


	GR

GR

PS

	0410/7.0


	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

The Open Evening for the “Views of the Future” competition held on March 25th at Malcolm Sargent School had been a success, with over 60 entries. The winners’ names will be divulged once they are all back at school. Tim Cox was thanked for his hard work in setting up the event.

The Award’ Evening will be at the Town Hall on May 25th, with the prizes being presented by Orlando Rock. Committee members were invited to attend and meet the families and judges.


	

	0410/8.0


	MARKETING PLANS
CM asked for a steer from the committee re the kind of event/s considered suitable. It was decided that the chosen events would all fall in September and October 2012. The Marketing Sub Group members were asked to firm up some of the ideas and report back at the next meeting.


	CM/RB/MS/GW

	0410/9.0


	STUKELEY BLUE PLAQUE
PS stated that the plaque’s wording and position have now been amended for the final time. A grant to cover some of the costs was available from the Society of Antiquaries. The house owners were also willing to make a contribution. It was now a question of waiting to see if the application was approved.


	PS

GMG

	0410/10.0
	NEWSLETTER
GW reported that the newsletter had arrived from the printer’s that day and would be sent out to members later in the week.


	GW



	0410/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
“Planning Policy Statement 5: Planning For the Historic Environment” is now available on the Communities and Local Government website.

Mike Smith will be visiting the damage caused by the fair and it will be suggested by the Town Planning and Urban Group that the Showman’s Guild should make a contribution to the repairs.

In mid April, Wolfganag Buttress will refix the plaques securely, and look at the lighting for the oriental plane tree in Sheepmarket.

There will be a ceremony on April 15th for those who have made plantings in North Street.


	

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 12th May 2010 at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.

	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday March 10th 2010

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, 

APOLOGIES were received from Derrick Fawsitt, Graddon Rowlands, Michael Thompson and Gil Williams.

	 0310/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
Information:-
1. 4, St. Mary’s Place: the public enquiry begins at the Town Hall on April 28th. GMG has reiterated the Society’s concerns and will attend on the first day.

2.  28/29 High Street: GMG will speak at the council hearing in Grantham on 16th March.

Also present will be members of the Barn Hill Association to speak re 6 Barn Hill.

3.  Lady Anne’s Hotel: will close next month while there is a reapplication for planning permission, and will remain closed until the process is completed. The present manager is to retire.

4. The London Inn: the listing application has gone to English Heritage.


	Action

GMG

GMG



	0310/3.0

	 RETROSPECTIVE PLANNING APPS.
Teena Twelves and a colleague will meet with GMG and John Smith in Stamford on March 31st.


	GMG



	0310/4.0
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING 

The minutes of the February meeting were agreed.

Greggs: GMG has contacted the shop’s administrators and asked them to forward her letter to the landlord.

GMG suggested that members of the committee might join the Stamford Town Walk leaving the Arts Centre at 11.30 on April 5th or 5th May as an introduction to the planned training by John Smith(date to be decided at the April meeting).
	GMG

All



	0310/5.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
6th April: talk on Burghley Horse Trials by Elizabeth Inman, 7.30pm at Browne’s Hospital. PS and MJS will organize wine & nibbles; GMG will organize projector and extension lead; CS & MJS will collect screen; DF will organize audio with assistance from MJS; MS will arrange for the fire to be lit, if necessary.

Tony Burton has agreed to speak at the AGM in the Town Hall on October 7th.


	PS/GMG/CS/

MJS/DF/MS



	0310/6.0

	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

The stone for the “Views of the Past” sculpture will be on site at Malcolm Sargent School as soon as the weather improves. MS is liaising with an engraver and the Stamford Young People’s Charity regarding the accompanying plaque. 

The Open Evening for the “Views of the Future” competition will be held from 6-730pm on March 25th at Malcolm Sargent School. CM, MS & MJS will arrive at 5pm to help set up the event. GMG will arrive at 7pm to chair the judging panel and oversee the prize draw. CM and MS will write to the judges to explain the process, and will liaise with Malcolm Sargent school.

The Award’ Evening will be at the Town Hall on May 25th. Committee members were invited to attend both the evening events.


	MS

CM/MS/MJS

GMG

CM/MS

All

	0310/7.0


	MARKETING PLANS

The planned recruitment drive would go ahead after the membership form has been produced in the spring.


	

	0310/8.0


	FIFTIETH YEAR CELEBRATIONS
CM asked for a steer from the committee re the kind of event/s considered suitable. The Marketing sub-committee will meet and bring ideas to the committee. GMG will contact Orlando Rock to ask if he can suggest a renowned speaker. 

It was not yet decided if there would be one big event or at least two smaller ones.


	CM/RB/MS/GW

GMG



	0310/9.0


	STUKELEY BLUE PLAQUE
PS had met with Martin Williams (Antiquarian Society), John Smith, David Heeley and Canon Gray. The plaque’s wording and position have now been amended and the Listed Building Consent form has been sent off. PS suggested there might be a church service on the anniversary of Stukeley’s death (November 6th) and this might generate publicity.

GMG will notify the Town Partnership at their next meeting.

PS was thanked for his tremendous efforts.


	PS

GMG

	0310/10.0
	NEWSLETTER
Copy for the next newsletter will be passed to Nick Rudd-Jones on 22nd March. GW requested copy by March 10th.


	

	0310/11.0
	CIVIC VOICE: SUBSCRIPTION FEE
It was agreed that the Society would join during March 2010. MS will check membership numbers and liaise with MG, who will organise the payment of £1.50 per member.

CM noted that the information on their website is very useful.

GMG indicated that she has applied to become one of their six trustees.


	MS/MG



	0310/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
West Bridgford & District Local History Group: CM and GR have volunteered to guide this group round Stamford on June 19th. 

It was agreed that the minutes would revert to referring to committee members by initials rather than by first names.

CS and MG will liaise with GMG, who will produce a town conservation area map on the Society’s website.

MS will search for information regarding the architectural historian mentioned in the “Stamford Mercury” recently.


	CM/GR

CS/MG/GMG

MS



	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 14th April 2010 at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.

	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday February 10th 2010

PRESENT:  GMG Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Christine Stanier, Graddon Rowlands, Peter Stevens, and Gil Williams.

1. APOLOGIES were received from Michael Thompson.

	 0210/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED

1. The “Tobie Norris”: erection of glass and lead orangery in passage way. No objections.

2.  15 St. Mary’s Hill: alterations to fascia, hanging sign and shop front. No objections

3.  Proposed Zebra crossings  on Empingham Road and Casterton Road. Welcomed by Society.


	Action



	0210/3.0

	 RETROSPECTIVE PLANNING APPS.
Following the reply from Teena Twelves, it was agreed that she would be invited to Stamford to meet up to 4 Society members. Gwyneth would liaise with John Smith when a date was agreed. A meeting with English Heritage would follow this meeting.
	GMG



	0210/4.0
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING 

The minutes of the January meeting were agreed.

4 St. Mary’s Place: the decision had been appealed and the Society’s views would go forward again.

Greggs: Gwyneth had discovered that the tree outside Greggs’ belongs to Adams’. She and Richard will liaise over the problems with the property with the shop’s administrators and the landlord.

Vodaphone: Gwyneth had written again.

The “London Inn”: Ian Wright has filed an application to have the Inn listed.

Several committee members volunteered to chase some of those who had not yet paid their subscription fee. The remaining names would be removed from the members’ list.

Additional co-opted committee member: the committee was saddened that no member of the sub-committee was present at the meeting and Gwyneth was asked to contact them individually.
	GMG/RB

All

GMG  

	0210/5.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
6th April: talk on Burghley Horse Trials by Elizabeth Inman. 7.30pm at Browne’s Hospital. Peter will organize wine & nibbles; Gwyneth, Christine & MikeS will collect projector & screen; Derrick will organize audio.

1st June: Lincoln visit - Melanie will organize coach hire.

16th June: Peter Heyes’ Garden Open Evening. Graddon will check the title of the charity he supports.

22nd July: Barn Hill Gardens’ Open Evening. Peter will provide a map (copied by Melanie) for all ticket holders. Mr & Mrs Hopkinson will very kindly provide wine & nibbles. Limited to 75 tickets.

18th August: Evening Visit to Oundle. Graddon will check that the Blue Badge Guide itinerary includes access to the Chapel. 

The autumn talk on porcelain by Gil is still at the planning stage.

Gwyneth will draft and circulate a letter to be sent to all members re these events.

Melanie will produce the tickets for Martin to sell.

It was agreed that non members would be charged £2 extra per ticket to cover day membership costs.

Gwyneth will contact Tony Burton again re speaking at the AGM in early October.


	PS/GMG/CS/

MJS/DF

MS

GR

PS/MS

GR

GMG/MS

MS/MG

GMG

	0210/6.0

	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

The stone for the “Views of the Past” sculpture will be on site at Malcom Sargent School as soon as the weather improves. Melanie is liaising with an engraver regarding the accompanying plaque, and the associated costs, some of which may be borne by the Society. 

The “Views of the Future” competition for schoolchildren is underway. Gwyneth will continue to find judging panel members. Orlando Rock has agreed to present the prizes at the Town Hall on May 25th. Gwyneth will meet with Carol and Melanie in late April to co-ordinate this event.


	MS

GMG

GMG/CM/MS

	0210/7.0


	MARKETING PLANS

Carol suggested that the Society should plan a major event in 2012 to celebrate the Society’s fiftieth year. This will be an agenda item at the March meeting.

The planned recruitment drive would go ahead after the membership form is produced in the spring.


	

	0210/8.0


	CIVIC SOCIETY INITIATIVE:FUNDING
It was agreed that the Society would absorb the cost of membership (a suggested fee per member of £1-£3) this year. A proposed increase in membership fee to cover the cost the following year would be put to the members at the AGM in October 2010.


	

	0210/9.0
	NEWSLETTER
Copy for the next newsletter will be passed to Nick Rudd-Jones on 22nd March.

As Gil will not be able to attend the committee meeting on 10th March, she would like any copy she has requested from the committee to reach her by 10th March, please. An article by John Smith will be included.


	All



	0210/10.0
	STUKELEY BLUE PLAQUE
Peter circulated a paper at the meeting. Once the Planning Application has been sent, Peter will inform the Town Council. He stressed that it is vital to have the approval of English Heritage too.

He also indicated that it is a very time consuming project.

PAVING THE WAY

Peter circulated a report of a meeting held on 2nd February with Kevin Brumfield from Highways. A programme of work has been formulated for 2010. Peter plans to arrange follow-up meetings at six monthly intervals.
	P

PS

	0210/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Lincolnshire Heritage Training Day: the committee was reminded that this was taking place on 6th March.

West Bridgford & District Local History Group: Carol and Graddon volunteered to guide this group round Stamford. Gwyneth would ask John Plumb if he were available too that morning.

It was agreed that all committee members would have an early evening training session to enable all to have sufficient knowledge to guide groups around town. 

Martin will amend the Society’s postal address on the Charity Commission website.

Derrick would prefer to receive minutes which did not include abbreviations. (This is a trial).

After a lively discussion, it was agreed that GMG will discuss the town centre parking issue with the Town Partnership regarding the way forward, and possible Society involvement.

Carol could not find a map indicating the town’s conservation areas: Christine and Derrick will liaise with Gwyneth and, once found, Gwyneth will add this to our website.


	CM/GR/GMG

All

MG

GMG

CS/DF/GMG

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 10th March 2010 at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.

	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday January 13th 2010

PRESENT:  Gwyneth Gibbs (in the chair), Richard Barry, Derrick Fawsitt, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Melanie Sockett, Mike Sockett, Graddon Rowlands, Peter Stevens, and John Smith (for Item 2).

2. APOLOGIES were received from Christine Stanier, Michael Thompson, Gil Williams

	 0110/2.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

1. Browne’s Hospital: upgrade including kitchen in vacant flat – no objection.

2.  28-29 High Street: alterations to listed building. Opposed by the Society as the door application was turned down on 14 July 2009 and should now be an appeal; because the rendering is a retrospective planning application; because, to preserve Stamford’s heritage, the rendering on the upper floors must be removed to show painted ashlar stonework; and because the replacement door is unacceptable.

GMG has already written to the Chief Executive of SKDC expressing grave concerns about the planning process in Stamford. GMG will circulate  a letter [based on the paper written by John Smith] which will be sent to English Heritage and the MP, seeking support, if SKDC does not reply within seven days. JS will liaise with GMG re name of English Heritage contact.

3. Vodaphone, 7 High Street: the Society’s complaint re the sign has been upheld by SKDC. It has now gone to appeal and GMG will write to restate the Society’s objection.

4. 30, High Street: We have already complained about the alarm and the sign, as this is an original Blashfield shop front, with terracotta bricks. Needs to be followed up.

5. The London Inn: JS and GMG are seeking application to have the Inn listed before a planning application is made. A paper will be circulated (and will hopefully appear in the next newsletter), and GMG will liaise with Ian Wright at SKDC.


	Action

GMG

JS

GMG

GMG

JS/GMG

	0110/3.0

	 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.
GMG had written to SKDC re “The Golden Fleece” and “The Otter’s Pocket”.

“A” Boards: SKDC had indicated that they will not be taking any action.
	

	0110/4.0
	TREASURER’S REPORT
A draft report was circulated by MG and agreed, subject to one alteration.

MG and MS would continue to chase members who had not yet paid their subscriptions.


	MG/MS  

	0110/5.0
	POSSIBLE ADDITIONAL CO-OPTED COMMITTEE MEMBER
As one of the major reasons for joining the Society was its scrutiny of planning applications, MS suggested that a member of the Planning sub-committee was co-opted on to the committee. It was agreed that this group of experts was vital and that, to ensure that there were no errors and omissions, at least one member of the sub-committee should be asked by GMG to attend the monthly committee meeting to offer support and guidance.


	GMG

	0110/6.0

	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

GR will contact GW re a date for the Burghley Horse Trials’ talk.

GW has kindly offered to give a talk on English Ceramics, to be linked with a visit to Burghley House to see some exceptional pieces. This would possibly be scheduled for November.
GR asked MS to organize the coach for the Lincoln trip on June 1st.

It was agreed that the cost of a ticket for a non-member would be at least £5.50 (£3.30 for members).
Once all dates were confirmed, a letter highlighting forthcoming events would be sent to members.

It was hoped to schedule Peter Heyes’ garden opening for an evening in late June, and the Barn Hill Gardens’ evening (in aid of the Blue Plaque) for the third week in July.

Tony Burton from the Civic Society Initiative was a candidate to speak at the AGM.

It was agreed that, at a later date, Ian Wright would be asked to speak to members.


	GR

GW

MS

GMG/GW/MS



	0110/7.0


	SCHOOLS’ PROJECT

CM circulated a paper detailing the timetable for the “Views of the Future” competition. The judging, chaired by GMG, will take place at the Malcolm Sargent School on 25th March, and the Awards’ Evening will be at the Town Hall on 25th May.

GMG will write to Orlando Rock to ask if he can present the awards, and to the Town Clerk , the Town Partnership, and others who might be involved in the judging.

It was agreed that the prizes, each £25, would be tokens from Walker’s or WH Smith’s.


	GMG

	0110/8.0


	MARKETING PLANS
The planned actions would go ahead once the new membership form had been produced.

It was agreed that a recruitment drive would be better in the spring as new members would not pay subscriptions again for 18 months.


	

	0110/9.0
	CIVIC SOCIETY QUESTIONNAIRE
Copies of the recent Civic Society Initiative questionnaire had been circulated for discussion  of possible new areas of involvement for the Society. Any issues could be raised by e-mail and sent to GMG, copy to CM.

It was agreed that Retrospective Planning Applications should be an item on February’s Agenda.
	All

All

	0110/10.0
	NEWSLETTER
This item was held over until the next meeting.
	

	0110/11.0
	STUKELEY BLUE PLAQUE
PS praised the assistance he had received from JS and DH in preparing the submission of a Listed Building Planning Application. PS had established a good working relationship with the specialist at English Heritage, who would provide comments to accompany the application.


	PS

	0110/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Civic Society Initiative has asked for funds, a suggested rate of £1-£3 per member. This will be raised at the next meeting.

St. Leonard’s Priory – PS and Peter Heyes received support from the committee for an autumn bulb planting scheme, in partnership with the Urban Group, at the Priory. CM offered to provide assistance with the choice of plants. Funding was available from the Society. 

RB and GMG will liaise with the Town Partnership re the large black litter boxes which have appeared in town.

DF was thanked for organizing the new, efficient sound system. MJS was asked to act as his “understudy”. 


	PS/CM

MJS

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will be on Wednesday 10th February 2010 at the Crown Hotel Business Centre at 7.15pm.

	


